
 

 

 
PUBLIC NOTICE 

 
The Southern Nevada Health District (SNHD) will conduct a PUBLIC WORKSHOP on Monday, February 14, 2022, at 
9:00 a.m., at the Southern Nevada Health District, 280 S. Decatur Blvd., Las Vegas, Nevada for an Application for a 
Permit to Operate a Recycling Center Facility from APEX Materials LLC, located at the southeast corner of Cape Horn 
Drive and Courier Street, in Henderson, Nevada, 89011. The Clark County Assessor’s Parcel Number (APN) is 178-02-
801-003.  
 
This meeting is being conducted via WebEx. If other accommodations for attending the Workshop are required, please 
contact Carol Cottam at 720-759-0661. The Workshop can be accessed by the following: 
 

• Web Event address for attendees: 
o https://snhd.webex.com/snhd/j.php?MTID=m5c419b7b0454220e831da3de05279626 

• To call into the meeting:  
o dial 1-415 655-0001 and;  
o enter Access Code: 2553 167 6285 

• For other governmental agencies who use video conferencing capability; 
o the Video Address is 25531676285@snhd.webex.com 

 
The Solid Waste Management Authority Regulations Governing the Management of Solid Waste are available at 
https://www.southernnevadahealthdistrict.org/permits-and-regulations/solid-waste-plan-review/regulations-statutes/  
Chapter 2-2.01(A)(2) states: “Prior to commencing the operation of any Solid Waste Management Facility, the Owner or 
Operator, responsible Person or Persons, business entity, or agent must make written application for an initial Permit on 
forms provided by the Health Authority, pay all applicable fees, and receive written approval from the Solid Waste 
Management Authority to operate.” 
 
The permit application is available for review and comments can be entered at 
https://www.southernnevadahealthdistrict.org/news-info/public-notices.  Please contact Carol Cottam at (702) 759-0661 
for special viewing needs. Copies of documents may be requested during that time at a nominal fee. 
 
Interested persons may appear at the PUBLIC WORKSHOP and present their views thereon.  Written comments will also 
be considered and must be forwarded to Daniel Burns, Environmental Health Engineer, Southern Nevada Health District, 
P.O. Box 3902, Las Vegas, Nevada 89127-3902, within 30 days after this notice is published. A Fact Sheet is available for 
viewing at https://www.southernnevadahealthdistrict.org/news-info/public-notices and mail, fax, or e-mail upon request 
from Walter Ross.  If there are special viewing needs, please call (702) 759-0661 for accommodation. 
 
 
 
 -S-   01/19/2022  
Chris Saxton, MPH-EH, R.E.H.S.  Date 
Environmental Health Director 
 
If a public comment is received within 30 days after this notice is published and cannot be resolved satisfactorily between 
the complainant and the applicant or if issues cannot be worked out between the applicant and SNHD, the Southern 
Nevada District Board of Health will conduct a PUBLIC HEARING on March 24, 2022 or April 28, 2022, during its 
regular monthly meeting at the Southern Nevada Health District Board Room located at 280 S Decatur Blvd, Las Vegas, 
Nevada to approve or deny the proposed application.  Interested persons may appear at the PUBLIC HEARING and 
present their views thereon. 


